
Institutional Review Board (IRB) 

The IRB can be used by any University of Florida faculty members, students, and/or staff 
members who conduct research with human subjects or assists in such studies. The University of 
Florida has four IRBs. While all four IRBs are governed by the same set of federal and state 
rules, each has its own forms and procedures for review. Regardless of the IRB, however, the 
review process begins when you submit an application. Before submitting any forms you should 
read any applicable instructions available on the web and/or contact the relevant IRB office with 
any questions or comments. Your submissions should be complete and accurate, otherwise your 
submission may not be approved or there may be a significant delay in approving it. 


